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Merritt, Thy

From: April Howard 
Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 12:08 PM
To: Luna, Marie; Merritt, Thy; Fuentes, Jolene; Villwock, Jordan; Barajas, Francisco; Ludden, 

Thomas; PlanningCommission; Ackerman, Gayle
Subject: RE: ITEM #4 ON THE AGENDA - MIXED USE SITE (Portola South) // SIGNAGE. 

I am writing to express my displeasure with the request by the builder at the mixed use site, Portola 
South to install a sign that is outside of current building code. An 11 foot sign is obnoxiously large for 
a building that is already large and very visible driving up Glen Ranch, a larger sign would be 
unnecessary. Its not a main thoroughfare or off the freeway so an extremely large sign directing 
people to those shops is crazy.  
 
Please decline this request and ask them to maintain the current signage code.  
 
 
April Howard 
Director of Procurement 
Direct:  

 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610 
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